
Principal’s Report  
Last week was NAIDOC Week. It was rescheduled from 
earlier in the year due to COVID. NAIDOC Week 
acknowledges the culture and history or our First       
Nations Peoples and their contribution to our country. It is 
an important event on the school calendar. 

The theme for 2020 NAIDOC Week is Always Was,    
Always Will Be. This phrase recognises that First           
Nations people have occupied and cared for this 
continent for over 65,000 years and that they are 

spiritually and culturally connected to the country over generations. 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people were Australia’s first explorers, 
first navigators, first engineers, first farmers, first botanists, first scientists, first 
diplomats, first astronomers and first artists. 

The intimate knowledge of Country allowed First Nations people to sustainably 
manage the land to ensure it remained bountiful for future generations. 

Through ingenious land management systems like fire stick farming they 
transformed the harshest habitable continent into a land of bounty. 

NAIDOC Week 2020 acknowledges and celebrates that our nation’s story  
didn’t begin with documented European contact. 

The very first footprints on this continent were those belonging to First Nations 
peoples. 

For First Nations people, this nation’s story began at the dawn of time. 

NAIDOC 2020 invites all Australians to embrace the true history of this country  
a history which dates back thousands of generations. 

Concepts of Time 

On 27th January this year I was watching ABC TVs The Drum, and a guest on 
the program was Stan Grant, Wiradjuri man and esteemed journalist. The   
discussion was about how important astronomy and knowledge of the stars 
was to Aboriginal people. He made the comment that the concept of time for 
Aboriginal people was circular, that is in stark contrast to European concept of 
time as linear. I was not sure what he meant so I asked an Aboriginal man 
what was meant by the concept of time being circular. He explained to me that 
time for Aboriginal people revolved around the seasons which were always 
moving forward but were cyclical in nature.  

This would align with what an Aboriginal Elder from the South Coast of NSW 
told me many years ago that “The Dreaming” was not a thing of the past , that 
it was ongoing, it is the present, past and future.  

Year 6 to 7 Transition 

Our year 6 to 7 Transition Program is well under way. Last week Year 6 
students embraced the opportunity to have a Q&A session with some year 7 
students to gain an insight into what the change to secondary entailed and 
what were the positive things about it as well as some of the challenges. I 
would like to congratulate Evey Allen, Austen Hallett, Quintin Bolton-Cubby, 
Brianna Kotru for the leadership they displayed in the Q& A session. 

The next step in the transition program is that the students will have two 
Orientation Days in the High School. The first will be on Thursday 26th 
November and the second day on Wednesday 2nd December. The precise 
details of those days and the timetable for each day will be publicised soon. 

2020 School Newsletter now available online via our Skoolbag App and        

website on www.lightningr-c.school.nsw.edu.au 
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Join us on  

T121 Laptop Payment 

Due 

Fri 27th Nov 

Year 6 Celebration Day 

Mon 7th Dec 

Uniform Shop  

Monday and Thursday 

8:30 am to 9:00am 

Presentation Day 

Thurs 10th Dec 

K - 6 Pool Party 

Mon 14th & Tues 15th Dec 

LOST PROPERTY 

Please check the front office 

Kindy Start Program 

Beginning on Fri 20th Nov 

Students Return 2021 

Friday 5th Feb 

Last Day of Term 4 

Wed 16th Dec 

mailto:lightningr-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au


During Week 5 students in Years 7 to 10 completed their Yearly Examinations,       
students generally showed commitment to their examinations and behaved              
responsibly during the exams. This was the first time this year that students were 
able to complete any formal exams due to COVID. It was pleasing to see most              
students putting in 100% effort. 

Students are now working towards completing course work, assessment tasks and 
practical projects. School continues until the 16th December, students need to bring 

all their equipment and be ready for learning until the end of the year. 

A number of online activities such as LEXIA & Reading Plus are planned for our students & it is essential 
that they bring their charged laptop to school. Parents & carers will soon be sent invoices for laptops– 
please ensure laptop fees are paid on time to enable your child to continue with the use of their laptop.  

Some Year 7 students will be travelling to Dubbo for an excursion to support their HSIE studies. Students 
have been investigating Liveability as part of their learning in Geography. They have been investigating 
places around the world, as well as our local community, all while assessing the ability of a place to    
support the wellbeing of its residents. Thanks to Ms Stewart for organising this event  and Mr Maclean for 
driving the bus. 

Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report    



 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Thomas Caley  ES1P 

Thomas was nominated by Miss Deer for his application during writing groups. 

Keep it up, Tom! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

 Tyler Mahoney S1B 

Tyler was nominated by Miss Elliott for effort. Well done, Tyler! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Solomon Seabrook S2O 

Solomon was nominated by Miss Elliott for citizenship. Well done, Solomon! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

 Blake Munro S3C 

Blake was nominated by Mr Finter for going outside his comfort zone, nominating for 

captain and making a speech to his peers. Well done, Blake! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

 Quinton Bolton-Cubby Year 7 

Quintin was nominated by Mr Finter for outstanding leadership in assisting with the 

Year 6 into Year 7 transition program. 



Early Stage 1 
This term Kindergarten added a special reading corner to their room. Whenever another teacher or adult 
enters the room they have the opportunity to read one on one with a student.   

This reading corner is giving our students the opportunity to listen to more books.  

Kindergarten would like to say thank you to all the amazing teachers who have taken the time to come 

S1 Balabala have welcomed an extra pair of hands to our class. Micha Scott 
has joined our class for one month as she is doing her third year prac. Miss 
Scott has come to Lightning Ridge from Canberra. She has been a welcome 
addition to our class and the students have enjoyed being taught by her. 
Miss Scott has experience when it comes to     netball and she’s been an 
asset in helping students mprove their gross motor skills 

Stage 1 



 

Just a friendly reminder for Parents and Carers that 

our school drop off and pick up zone provides a safe 

spot for Parents and Carers to drop off and collect 

their children from school by car. 

As we want to keep our school community safe, 

please remember that drivers may drop off and pick 

up students legally within a two-minute timeframe as 

directed by Transport for NSW. If you need to park 

for longer than 2 minutes, please use the designated 

parking areas.  

 Drop-off and Pick-up Zone   





 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Four health students from Southern Cross University have been completing a health promotion project at 
Lightning Ridge Central School over the last three weeks. After discussions with the staff at the school 
and the disruptive year that 2020 has been, they decided to create a project about the mental wellbeing of 
the students. To address this area of health, they focused on mindfulness. The four health students 
worked with one Stage 3 class and their teacher by completing some mindfulness activities that have 
been created by the not-for-profit organisation Smiling Mind.  
 
The aim of Smiling Mind is to help make future generations happier and healthier through the practice of 
mindfulness meditation. Free mindfulness training, resources and teaching tools are available to staff, 
students and families through the Smiling Mind website and app. It is already used by over 195, 000 
teachers and 3.8 million young Australians.  
 
Mindfulness is noticing what is happening right now, paying attention to the present moment and being 
aware of your thoughts and feelings without distraction or judgement. It is not about clearing the mind of 
thoughts, nor of only feeling positive emotions but it is a way to develop an attitude of self-kindness and 
acceptance. With repeated practice, students become more attentive, make better decisions about what to 
give their attention to, and improve their mental health and engagement with learning.  
 
For more information, videos, guides and to even use Smiling Mind yourself, visit their website: 
 

www.smilingmind.com.au 

Copies of the catalogue are now available in the office. 

Please drop back your orders to the office by Monday 30th 

November, 2020. 







If you need to get a message to your 

child please contact the school office 

by 2:30pm. Thankyou! 

Yuwaalraay is the dialect of Lightning Ridge. The name of the language and 

Aboriginal people of the Balonne Region. 

Yuwaalaraay Word of 

the Week 

wiibiyaay = hot 
 

Summer is on it’s way, and it’s 
getting wiibiyaay! 

 



ORDERS TO BE IN BY MONDAY EACH WEEK 




